APPOINTMENT

Approving the appointment of James M. Flynn to serve as a member of the Allegheny County Board of Health for a term to expire on January 7, 2007.

In Council <u>July 13</u>, 2004.

Read and approved by Motion of Council.

Rich Fitzgerald

President of Council

Attest: (

John Mascio

Chief Clerk of Council



County of Allegheny

101 COURTHOUSE ◆ 436 GRANT STREET PITTSBURGH, PA 15219 PHONE (412) 350-6500 ◆ FAX (412) 350-6512

July 8, 2004

Honorable Council President and Council Members Allegheny County Council 119 Courthouse Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear Council Members:

Please find the attached resume of James M. Flynn Jr. whom I am recommending for appointment to the Allegheny County Board of Health.

The Allegheny County Board of Health administers the provisions set forth in Section 12011 of Act 315, the Local Health Administration Law, as amended. The board also administers health policy by the formulation of rules for the prevention of disease, removal of conditions which constitute a menace to health and promotes good public health. Mr. Flynn will replace Dr. Roy Titchworth and the term is set to expire on January 7, 2007.

I appreciate your consideration of James M. Flynn Jr. to the County Board of Health, and ask you to act on this appointment as quickly as possible. Mr. Flynn will make himself available for review before the appropriate committee if members of Council wish to speak with him.

Sincerely,

Dan Onorato

CC: James M. Flynn Jr.

James M. Flynn Jr. has served as the Allegheny County Manager since January 2004. As the County Manager, he is the chief administrative officer of the county and is responsible for the administration of the county's operations. He previously served as the Deputy Controller of Allegheny County. In addition, he has over 17 years of experience in the private sector, serving both as a controller and senior accountant.

Mr. Flynn earned a B.S. from Carnegie Mellon University in public policy and management, as well as a B.S. from Point Park College in accounting. He has passed the Certified Public Accounting Examination and earned a M.B.A. from Robert Morris University.

He currently sits on the board of directors of Allegheny Correctional Health
Services which is the firm that provides the medical services at the Allegheny County
Jail.



RICH FITZGERALD, PRESIDENT County of Allegheny

ROOM 119 • 436 GRANT STREET • PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 15219 412.350.6575 • 412.350.6499 (FAX) RFITZGERALD@COUNTY.ALLEGHENY.PA.US

July 20, 2004

James Flynn, County Manager 119 County Courthouse 436 Grant Street Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear Mr. Flynn:

This is to inform you that at the Regular Meeting of Council held on July 13, 2004, Council approved your appointment to serve as a member of the Allegheny County Board of Health for a term to expire January 7, 2007.

Congratulations on your appointment.

Sincerely,

Rich Fitzgerald, President District 11 Representative

RF/fb